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property of the FDIC. Nor shall this 
section be construed as waiving, lim-
iting or otherwise affecting the rights 
or powers of the FDIC to take any ac-
tion or to exercise any power not spe-
cifically mentioned, including but not 
limited to any rights, powers or rem-
edies of the FDIC regarding transfers 
or other conveyances taken in con-
templation of the institution’s insol-
vency or with the intent to hinder, 
delay or defraud the institution or the 
creditors of such institution, or that is 
a fraudulent transfer under applicable 
law. 

(j) No assignment. The right to con-
sent under 12 U.S.C. 1821(e)(13)(C) or 12 
U.S.C. 1825(b)(2), may not be assigned 
or transferred to any purchaser of 
property from the FDIC, other than to 
a conservator or bridge bank. 

(k) Repeal. This section may be re-
pealed by the FDIC upon 30 days notice 
provided in the FEDERAL REGISTER, but 
any repeal shall not apply to any 
issuance made in accordance with this 
section before such repeal. 

[75 FR 60297, Sept. 30, 2010] 

§ 360.7 Post-insolvency interest. 

(a) Purpose and scope. This section es-
tablishes rules governing the calcula-
tion and distribution of post-insol-
vency interest to creditors with proven 
claims in all FDIC-administered receiv-
erships established after June 13, 2002. 

(b) Definitions—(1) Equityholder. The 
owner of an equity interest in a failed 
depository institution, whether such 
ownership is represented by stock, 
membership in a mutual association, 
or otherwise. 

(2) Post-insolvency interest. Interest 
calculated from the date the receiver-
ship is established on proven creditor 
claims in receiverships with surplus 
funds. 

(3) Post-insolvency interest rate. For 
any calendar quarter, the coupon 
equivalent yield of the average dis-
count rate set on the three-month 
Treasury bill at the last auction held 
by the United States Treasury Depart-
ment during the preceding calendar 
quarter, and adjusted each quarter 
thereafter. 

(4) Principal amount. The proven 
claim amount and any interest accrued 

thereon as of the date the receivership 
is established. 

(5) Proven claim. A claim that is al-
lowed by a receiver or upon which a 
final non-appealable judgment has been 
entered in favor of a claimant against 
a receivership by a court with jurisdic-
tion to adjudicate the claim. 

(c) Post-insolvency interest distribu-
tions. (1) Post-insolvency interest shall 
only be distributed following satisfac-
tion by the receiver of the principal 
amount of all creditor claims. 

(2) The receiver shall distribute post- 
insolvency interest at the post-insol-
vency interest rate prior to making 
any distribution to equityholders. 
Post-insolvency interest distributions 
shall be made in the order of priority 
set forth in section 11(d)(11)(A) of the 
Federal Deposit Insurance Act, 12 
U.S.C. 1821(d)(11)(A). 

(3) Post-insolvency interest distribu-
tions shall be made at such time as the 
receiver determines that such distribu-
tions are appropriate and only to the 
extent of funds available in the receiv-
ership estate. Post-insolvency interest 
shall be calculated on the outstanding 
balance of a proven claim, as reduced 
from time to time by any interim divi-
dend distributions, from the date the 
receivership is established until the 
principal amount of a proven claim has 
been fully distributed but not there-
after. Post-insolvency interest shall be 
calculated on a contingent claim from 
the date such claim becomes proven. 

(4) Post-insolvency interest shall be 
determined using a simple interest 
method of calculation. 

[67 FR 34386, May 14, 2002] 

§ 360.8 Method for determining deposit 
and other liability account balances 
at a failed insured depository insti-
tution. 

(a) Purpose. The purpose of this sec-
tion is to describe the process the FDIC 
will use to determine deposit and other 
liability account balances for insur-
ance coverage and receivership pur-
poses at a failed insured depository in-
stitution. 

(b) Definitions—(1) The FDIC Cutoff 
Point means the point in time the FDIC 
establishes after it has been appointed 
receiver of a failed insured depository 
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